Birmingham Russian School awarded Silver and Bronze at the West Midlands Supplementary Education Awards Ceremony, Coventry

A glittering Awards ceremony in Coventry on 20th October 2010 has recognised the Birmingham Russian school’s contribution in UK supplementary education. 
The ceremony titled “Raising Standards, Raising Achievement” was held at the Caribbean Centre Coventry and welcomed over 100 guests,   including Colin Green - the Centre’s director, Kieran Mulhall - Deputy Lord Mayor Councillor,  and Karen Woodley - Chief Executive of the National Resource Centre for Supplementary Education ContinYou.

Run by the National Resource Centre for Supplementary Education the first regional internship awards ceremony recognised the achievements of local schools and organisations that gained a Quality Framework award at Bronze, Silver or Gold level. These levels cover teaching and learning, governance and community engagement. Birmingham Russian school was proud to achieve two levels - Bronze and Silver, and proved that the school has essential management and safeguarding procedures in place. 
Karen Woodley, Chief Executive of the National Resource Centre for Supplementary Education ContinYou, told the audience:

’It's valuable that different nationalities have an opportunity to gain the skills they need to help them find their place in our society, particularly in light of the current economic downturn. I believe that all organisations here tonight have done a fantastic job in supporting children to save their culture, traditions and language.'
Among the schools that received awards were a number of schools from the West Midlands. At the end of the ceremony some of them showed fantastic amusing performances. For example, guests were treated to a melodic Indian dance performed by Sree Bharathalaya School. The Greek School of Coventry introduced the audience to some national Greek dances as well as showing flamboyant national costumes. The most moving moment was when three boys from the Somalia Cultural Resource Centre shared their thoughts on how valuable the opportunity to have Somali supplementary education had been for them. 
The evening finished with a beautiful Caribbean buffet where the participants shared their experiences of running Saturday schools. 

